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In Hong Kong, public housing is for low-income
households, and demand tends to remain at a
certain level. In recent years, low-income
households have had to wait longer due to the
limited number of newly built public housing. The
government is actively looking for more land space
to shorten the waiting time for public housing
allocation and is selecting some small areas as one
of the options for single public housing development.

Stage 1

The built model was rotated to different angles (0,
15, 30, 45, 60 and 75 degrees) in the test scene.
Based on the results, after the simulation, the best
building orientation is Test 1 (Base run 0°) that has
the lowest annual electric energy and the most
energy consumed building orientation is Test 4
(45°). Due to Hong Kong electricity cost is set to
HK$0.09 per kWh in the GBS, the difference
between annual energy cost in these two Tests is
HK$3,800. While the range of data may not seem
significant within a year, but year after year, the
impact of direction on a building's life cycle energy
costs would be huge. As a result, the lowest life
cycle cost of Test 1 compare to the highest life cycle
cost of Test 4 has an increase of HK$52,040.

Background

Research Objectives

This project aims to use Building Information
Modelling (BIM) to investigate the energy
consumption obtained in different orientations for
the public housing in Hong Kong.

• to investigate how much energy is consumed by
a public housing building in Hong Kong if the
building orientation is changed

• to determine the best and worst orientation

• to propose the future construction of public
housing orientation for the government

Literature Review

Many previous studies have discussed building
orientation and other factors that affect energy
efficiency.

Methodology

An extensive literature review

Stage 2 Decide energy simulation software

Stage 3

Stage 4

BIM modelling in Revit

Energy analysis based on Green
Buildings Studio (GBS)

Findings

Conclusion

The research results can provide reference for the
government's future public housing construction
design. Although this study only focuses on a single
public housing estate, due to the limited land
resources and expanding demand for public housing
in Hong Kong, the government is actively looking for
available space to build public housing, of which
stand-alone housing is one of the options.
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